Merry Christmas!


As you look forward to gifts under your Christmas trees, I can say my Christmas gift came in July in being made the pastor here at St. Mary and St. Ann. Thank you to all for the warm welcome you have shown to me. In fact, given that weekend Masses have been so well attended, in a way, every weekend has felt a little bit like Christmas. But now that the Christmas season is officially here, family and friends will celebrate this festive season with food, fellowship, and gifts. Of course, given that Christ is what Christmas is all about, strive to keep Christ in your Christmas celebrations as we give thanks to Our Father for loving us so much that He gave us the gift of His Son for our redemption.


�May God bless you,


Fr. Ryan Schmit





